
Thursday, May 30, 2024

Rio Vaqueros Meeting Minutes 

Call to Order


President Carl McCleskey called the meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was 
recited at 17:34.


• Members present were: Carol Whitney, Carl McCleskey, Jim Paxon, George Tobin.


Previous Minutes


Secretary Carol Whitney read the minutes from the April 25, 2024 meeting. 


Note that all meeting minutes are available on the website: riovaqueros.org 


George Tobin made a motion to accept the minutes as read. Jim Paxon seconded. 
Motion carried.


Treasurer’s Report


Treasurer Carol Whitney presented the treasurer’s report.


May 28, 2024 Checking balance $1280.32


-Income: $110 (Fun Shoot $30, .22 shoot $30, Memberships (1) $20, Long Range $30)


-Expenses: $0 


Savings Balance $920.27 


• TOTAL: $2200.59 

Jim Paxon made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. George Tobin seconded. 
Motion carried.


Old Business


Hunter sight-in range 

• Some bracing still needs to be added to the benches. It will be addressed when Jim 
and Carl have some time. 
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Thursday, May 30, 2024
600 Yard Access Road 

• Road has continued to erode and needs to be shored up but is still passable. Money 
was allocated at the April meeting to rent a skid steer. We will wait until the monsoon 
rains have passed as we anticipate further washout if we get significant rain.


New Business


Shipping Container  

• Carl has a line on a possible shipping container available out of Las Cruces at a 
reasonable price. He will try to find out more information and report back at next 
meeting.


Equipment Missing from Storage Lockers  

• Carl noted that a number of the metal stands that we use for pistol targets have gone 
missing from the storage lockers. Some folks had been putting them in the 
combination lockers so they could be used later for practice but have subsequently 
disappeared. 


• There was some discussion around changing the combination as it had not been 
changed in many years. A new combination was chosen and George Tobin agreed to 
implement the changes to the existing locks. 


• Club members may contact any club officer to obtain the new combo. Please do not 
share it outside of club membership. Thank you. 


Meeting Adjourned


Carl McCleskey called for the meeting to be adjourned at 18:11. Carol Whitney made a 
motion to adjourn, seconded by George Tobin. 


Respectfully submitted by Carol Whitney.
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